

Douglas A. Ducey Governor

EXECUTIVE OFFICE

May 16, 2018

The Honorable Michele Reagan Secretary of State 1700 W. Washington, 7th Floor Phoenix, AZ 85007

Re: House Bill 2254 (minimum limits; vehicle liability insurance)

Dear Secretary Reagan:

Today, I vetoed House Bill 2254.

I am open to the idea of revising our minimum liability limits. However, I'm concerned about the potential unintended consequences including increased premium costs for individuals who rely on affordable plans.

Sincerely,

Douglas A. Ducey

Governor

State of Arizona

cc: The Honorable Steve Yarbrough

The Honorable J.D. Mesnard The Honorable Heather Carter